Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

Cordillera Administrative Region

05 AUG 2025

REGIONAL MEMO UM
No.

TRAINING NEEDS ASSESSMENT FOR SCHOOL HEADS ON THE
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE STRENGTHENED SENIOR HIGH
SCHOOL CURRICULUM

To:  Assistant Regional Director
Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

1. With reference to DM-QULS-2025-024 re: Training Needs Assessment for
School Heads on the Implementation of the Strengthened Senior High School
Curriculum, school heads of pilot schools are required to comply with the survey on
training needs assessment.

2. Details and link are provided in the attached Memorandum.

3. For questions and concerns, please coordinate with Rosita C. Agnasi, OIC
HRDD/NEAPR through car.hrdd@deped.gov.ph or via 09071734621.

4. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance of this memorandum is
directed.

ESTELA P. LEON-CARINO, EdD, CESO III

Director IV / Regional Director M [

/HRDD/ RCA/ DexAnd — SHDPCS3INtermediate SHSTNA

" L) Address: DepEd-CAR Complex, Wangal, La Trinidad, Benguet, 2601
e T-ED R £ Q ‘:ﬁ‘ s Telephone No: (074) 422 — 1318
3,.\ /§ Email Address: car@deped.gov.ph
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MEMORANDUM
DM-OULS-2025- 024

FOR

FROM

Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

School Heads of Pilot Schools for the Strengthened SHS Program
All Others Concerned

Laymele. Chacan
CARMELA C. ORACION
Assistant Secretary
Officer-in-Charge
Undersecretary for Learning Systems

SUBJECT : TRAINING NEEDS ASSESSMENT FOR SCHOOL HEADS ON THE

DATE

IMPLEMENTATION OF THE STRENGTHENED SENIOR HIGH
SCHOOL CURRICULUM

July 30, 2025

. The National Educators Academy of the Philippines (NEAP) will conduct the

Training for School Heads on the Implementation of the Strengthened Senior High
School Curriculum.

In line with this, a Training Needs Assessment (TNA) for school heads of pilot
schools for the Strengthened Senior High School Program for SY 2025-2026 will
be conducted with the following objectives:

a. Identify areas of strength and opportunities for growth in instructional
leadership, particularly in overseeing curriculum content, pedagogy, and
assessment practices in the Senior High School program; and

b. Generate evidence-based insights to inform the design of professional
development programs that are responsive to the curriculum shifts, subject
area demands, and learner needs.

. The expected respondents for this TNA are the School Heads (Principal,

Assistant Principal, Teacher-in-Charge, or Officer-in-Charge) of pilot schools who
have direct involvement in the implementation of the Strengthened Senior High
School Curriculum. Only one respondent per school is required, and this person
will also serve as the participant in the succeeding activities.

. The survey will be accessible at

https:/ /sites.google.com/deped.gov.ph/sshstnasl/home starting 30 July and
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must be completed by 08 August 2025. The QR code below may also be used to
access the survey.

5. For questions or concerns, please contact NEAP-QAD at neap.qad@deped.gov.ph
or call (02) 8633-7207.

6. For immediate dissemination and appropriate action.

Copy Furnished:
Office of the Secretary
Office of the Undersecretary for Operations




